

October 1, 2020

Community Living St. Marys & Area 300 Elgin Street East St. Marys, ON N4X 1B9

Email: kboudreau@clstmarys.ca

Dear Ms. Boudreau,

## **RE: Proclamation of National Disability Employment Awareness Month**

Thank you for your recent request that I consider proclaiming the month of October in the Town of St. Marys as National Disability Employment Awareness Month.

The Town is committed to achieving accessibility for all whether it be achieved through removing physical, emotional, social or financial barriers. Over the last decade the Town's commitment has been demonstrated through numerous municipal initiatives and projects, most recently the reconstruction of Queen Street in the downtown core. By removing the physical barrier that used to meet people accessing most store fronts in the downtown core, not only does it offer equitable customer service for persons with disabilities but also opens the opportunities for employees accessing their place of work.

Please accept this correspondence as my official proclamation that the National Disability Employment Awareness Month be acknowledged in the Town of St. Marys.

Sincerely,

Al Strathdee Mayor

> TOWN OF ST. MARYS P.O. Box 998, St. Marys, ON. N4X 1B6

Telephone: 519-284-2340 • Fax: 519-284-3881